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January 2012 

T
he Greek Orthodox Metropo-
lis of San Francisco has an-
nounced the passing of the 
Reverend Father Theophilos 

P. Theophilos, age 89, on December 16, 
2011, following a brief illness. Father 
Theophilos fell asleep in the Lord peace-
fully, in the presence of his beloved family.
 
“We are saddened by the passing of Father 
Theophilos P. Theophilos (Theophilo-
poulos),” stated His Eminence Metro-
politan Gerasimos of San Francisco, as 
he presided over the a memorial service 
on Sunday, December 18, 2011 at the 
Annunciation Cathedral, San Francisco, 
where Father Theophilos served, with 
distinction, as its Dean, from 1971 until 
his retirement in 1987. “Father Theo has 
truly been a gift from God, to this commu-
nity and to all the communities where he 
served, radiating the love of the newborn 
Christ for his people, for his family and, 
in a special way, for our young people,  
encouraging and leading them by  
example. I recall his beautiful smile, his 
devotion, and his humility,” His Eminence went on to 
say, recounting his first meeting with Father Theo in his 
home parish of the Holy Trinity, in Montreal, Quebec. 
“Father Theo was especially devoted to his family, with his  
Presbytera Zoe always at his side, along with his beauti-
ful children, Peggy, Peter, Ioanna and Constantine, his 
11 grandchildren and 8 great-grandchildren, who were 
gathered around him, chanting the Paraklesis Service, just  
before he fell asleep in the Lord. Our heartfelt sympathy is 
extended to them and to all who are mourning the pass-
ing of their loving husband, father, and grandfather, our  

fellow-celebrant and cherished friend,” 
His Eminence concluded. “May he rest 
among the saints, among all those whom 
we recalled in the Gospel Reading for this 
Sunday before Christmas.” “He was our 
priest, a priests’ priest, a mentor, a cher-
ished friend,” added Father Stephen Kyri-
acou, Dean of the Cathedral. “The seeds 
of God’s Word, which he planted here 
have inspired generations of faithful and 
have set the Cathedral on a firm founda-
tion for generations to come.”
 
Father Theophilos P. Theophilos was 
born in Montreal Canada on January 19, 
1922.  He was the first born son of Panay-
iotis and Panayiota Theophilos, from the  
village of Longaniko, Greece, near Spar-
ta. He graduated from Baron Byng High 
School in 1938 at the age of 16. At 17, 
he was the youngest student to enroll in 
the newly established Holy Cross Greek  
Orthodox School of Theology, then  
located in Pomfret, CT. Father Theo was 
placed in charge of the infirmary, due to 
his background in first aid with the Boy 

Scouts of Canada. He was awarded a Bachelor of Divinity 
degree in 1943.
 
Father Theo’s first assignment was as a lay assistant and 
youth coordinator at St. Spyridon Church in New York 
City. There he met his future wife, Zoe Geotas, who was 
involved in the youth activities of the parish.  They were 
married in a ceremony involving the entire parish and over 
20 clergymen, on September 24, 1944.  Father Theo was 
ordained to the Deaconate in his home parish of the Holy 
Trinity in Montreal, Quebec and to the Holy Priesthood 

The Very Reverend Father 
Theophilos P. Theophilos

January 19, 1922 – December 16, 2011

Dean of the Annunciation 
Cathedral, San Francisco, 

1971 - 1987

“All you who have walked the hard 
and narrow way of life, who took up 
the Cross as a yoke and followed Me 

faithfully, come receive heavenly crowns, 
the rewards I have prepared for you.”

Evlogitaria from the 
Funeral Service for a Priest

GRAPHIC STANDARDS MANUAL
FOR METROPOLISES OF THE GREEK ORTHODOX ARCHDIOCESE OF AMERICA

ADVANCE COPY

JANUARY 28, 2003 
VERSION 1.1

A N N U N C I AT I O N   C AT H E D R A L

HERALD
245 VALENCIA STREET, SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94103 • 415 864-8000 • FAX 415 431-5860 • E-MAIL  office@annunciation.org

continued on next page



2

at the St. Spyridon Church in New York City, both by the 
late Ecumenical Patriarch Athenagoras, who at the time 
was the Archbishop of North and South America. He was 
assigned to the St. Spyridon Church in New York for the 
next five years. In 1949, he was assigned to the St. Hara-
lambos Church in Canton, Ohio, where he served for eight 
years. From 1957 until 1966, Father Theo served in his 
home parish, in Montreal, as assistant to Father Salamis.   
In addition to his numerous liturgical duties, he was very  
involved in the Ecumenical Movement.  He served two terms 
as President of the Greater Montreal Council of Churches. 
He also served as Orthodox Chaplain of Sir George Wil-
liams University and of Douglas Psychiatric Hospital. He 
was instrumental in building the St. Panteleimon Ortho-
dox Chapel for the spiritual needs of the patients and staff 
of that hospital. In addition, he served as President of the 
Eastern Orthodox Clergymen’s Association in the Greater 
Montreal area, and as a member of the Board of Directors 
of the Canadian Bible Society of Montreal.  He was named 
National Chairman and Commissioner of the Eastern  
Orthodox Catholic Boy Scouts Association of Canada.
 
In 1966 Father Theophilos was appointed Dean of St. So-
phia Cathedral in Los Angeles, where he served until 1971.  
While there, he organized the Southern California Coun-
cil of Orthodox Clergy, and served as Vicar General for the 
Southern California parishes. He worked with the Guada-
lupe Homes for Children (now Trinity Homes), serving as 
a director and, for several years, as Secretary of the Board.
 
In 1971 Father Theophilos was named Dean of the An-
nunciation Cathedral in San Francisco. There, he estab-
lished the first Greek Orthodox Youth Camp in Yosemite 
National Park. In 1973 he organized the first Greek Or-
thodox Boy Scout Troop the Cathedral and also served the 
community via his weekly radio broadcasts. Until his re-
tirement in 1987 he served as Archdiocesan Vicar of the 
then Diocese of San Francisco. 
 
Father Theophilos moved to Palm Desert in 1987 and, 
while there, helped establish the St. George Greek Ortho-
dox Church, where he served until 1990. In 1993 Father 
Theo was called to fill a temporary vacancy at the Sts. 
Constantine and Helen Church in Vallejo, and ended up 

staying there for three years. Active his whole life, Father 
Theophilos continued to serve with youthful vigor and  
enthusiasm, with love of God, and love for His Church.
 
A Trisagion Service was chanted on Wednesday, December 
21, at 7:00 p.m. The Funeral Service was held on Thursday, 
December 22 at 11:00 a.m., preceded by the Divine Liturgy, 
at 9:00 a.m. The services took place at the Sts. Constan-
tine and Helen Greek Orthodox Church, 3459 Manchester 
Avenue, Cardiff-by-the-Sea, California. Father Theophilos 
was interred in the Greek Section of the El Camino  
Cemetery, Cardiff-by-the-Sea.
 
May the memory of this exemplary priest and his labors for 
our Holy Orthodox Church be eternal!

A “Link” to Those in Need

O
n Stewardship Sunday, December 4, a num-
ber of tables were put out in the Korinthias 
Hall to represent the different ministries and 
programs offered by the Cathedral. Commu-

nity Link and Youth Groups had tables connected to one 
another, and in doing so, three young adults became new 
members of Community Link. Welcome to new Link mem-
bers Alexandra Knoles, Elly Cazanis and Kathleen Arnolfo!  
 
Community Link, now in our eighth year of existence, is 
a group of Annunciation parishioners who meet once a 
month on a drop-in basis to visit members of our commu-
nity who may be confined due to illness or age. We travel 
to hospitals, nursing homes and private residences. Many 
of those we visit no longer have family or friends to support 
them and just need to know there is someone who cares.  
A short visit or phone call can lift one’s spirits a great deal. 
If anyone in the community knows of any other home 
bound parishioners to add to our list, please contact Pauline 
Oetzel at poetzel@hotmail.com or 415/586-3411. Commu-
nity Link will be making visits this month on January 21, 
beginning in the Cathedral Conference Room at 9 am.

Upcoming Community Link 
Meetings in 2012:  

February 18 , March 17 and April 21

continued from previous page
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Philoptochos News
 
Greetings and best wishes to all as we enter the 
New Year 2012. May this year be most prosper-
ous, productive and healthy for all and may it 
be a banner year of growth for our Cathedral. 
  
We look forward to hosting two very impor-
tant events in the month of January. We in-
vite you to join us for Vasilopita and lunch 
on January 8, 2012. On that day we will 
honor past Philoptochos President Angie 
Leventis (please see the attached flyer). As 
we are making bread and serving lunch we 
ask that you please respond. We also may be 
selling some of the extra breads we prepare.
 
Our annual Crab Feed takes place on Fri-
day, January 27, 2012. This year marks the 
30th anniversary of this fun and gastronomic 
event. We invite you to celebrate with us and 
eat some of the best crab in town. So don’t 
wait! Send in your reservations early by filling 
out the response tear form of the flyer found 
in this month’s Herald. This truly is a fun 
event and one you won’t want to miss!
 
We wish to thank all our members for their 
very generous donations to our Angel Tree 
Project. Chair Vivian Curd says that the 
goal was to provide 20 gifts for needy families 
from the Hamilton Family Resource Center 
and 30 gifts for children from the SF Boys 
and Girls Club. The Coordinators from both  
organizations related that our Community far 
exceeded their expectations with your gifts 
and generosity. Kudos to all of you!
 
I look forward to seeing you all of you at our 
January events. Kalo Neo Etos to all.
 
With warmest regards and love In Christ,
 
Patricia Aleck, President

Some of our Philoptochos Ladies enjoying the luncheon to benefit the seminary.

More of our Philoptochos Ladies and clergy at the luncheon.

Some of our Philoptochos Ladies and Father Niko after the Christmas luncheon at 
Boulevard Cafe.
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Youth News - December 2011

I 
hope and pray that all of you had a wonderful Feast of 
the Nativity of our Lord and that you are ready for all 
of the blessings and challenges that 2012 will bring!
 

After being in the Metropolis Youth Office for close to 
three months now, and having the opportunity to speak 
with many of you out there in our parishes, I believe I have 
a little better idea of the kinds of things this Office needs 
to do in order to continue to develop the Youth and Young 
Adult Ministries of the Metropolis. 
 
So, in addition to the yearly programs that you are  
familiar with like FDF, Oratorical Festival, GOYA Lenten  
Retreats, Summer Camp and Greek Village, here are a few 
new things to look for in the New Year:
 
Metropolis Youth Website and Facebook Page 
Metropolis Young Adult Website and Facebook Page 
YAL Lenten Retreat 
Youth-Worker Retreat
 
I very much look forward to getting these websites up 
and running which should become a very valuable tool to  
connect all of us throughout our very geographically large 
Metropolis.  
 
However, I would still like to hear from all of you, our young 
people, young adults and our youth-workers, with any ideas 
you may have for our Metropolis Youth and Young Adult 
Ministries. So please e-mail me at pgikas@sanfran.goarch.
org with your ideas and suggestions… or just to say “hello”
 
In Christ, 
Paul Gikas 
Director, Youth and Young Adult Ministries 
Greek Orthodox Metropolis of San Francisco 
Office: 415-814-1186 
Cell: 415-525-6803 
Email: pgikas@sanfran.goarch.org

“Happy New Year!” from the 
Metropolis Office of Youth 
and Young Adult Ministries

GOYA Christmas Party!!

O
ur thanks to the Misthos family for once 
again hosting the GOYA Christmas party last 
December 16! Ten GOYAns attended the 
event, at which they had dinner and watched 

a Christmas movie in their pajamas. Thanks also, to Harry 
Misthos, Katerina Loufas, and Manoli Nuris, this year’s 
GOYA leaders, for organizing the event.
 
Our January event will be kickball at a park. Stay tuned to 
the Cathedral Facebook page for more details!
 
A reminder that GOYA is open to all youth grades 7-12. 
All are welcome to join us!

Merry Christmas from our GOYA!

Cathedral Young Adult 
Group Holds Second “Kris 
Kringle” Gift Exchange

Our Cathedral’s Young Adult Group met Thursday, Decem-
ber 15 at the excellent Chow Food Bar on Church Street 
to have dinner and hold its second annual “Kris Kringle” 
(a.k.a. “White Elephant”) gift exchange. Twenty young 
adults participated in the event, in which each participant 
brings a wrapped Christmas gift between $10-$15, and 
after drawing a number, a random gift is selected by each  
participant. As always, a wonderful time was had by all, and 
we welcome new young adults Marina Papanikolaou, Sissy 
Petropoulou, and Thanasi and Christina Tsiatis.
 
For more information on any of the Cathedral’s youth  
ministries, please contact Father Niko Bekris at 
fatherniko@annunciation.org, or visit the “Youth of  
Annunciation Cathedral Facebook” page.
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Thriving Cathedral Greek School Enters 2012

The Cathedral is pleased to announce that its Greek Language Program began its fourth year last September!  The 
mission of the program is threefold: 1) to teach our children the Greek language, 2) to explore Hellenic culture, and 
3) to connect our Greek-American children and Greek expatriates with the historical and cultural characteristics of 
Greece. Thanks to the efforts of many hard-working teachers and parents, our Greek School program is now thriving!

We currently offer 4 grade levels with a small teacher-
student ratio as follows:

Level 1 (Ages 4-5) taught by Maria Panostopoulou 
		      (currently not accepting students)
Level 2 (Ages 6-7) taught by Sotiria Mitrosyli-Bouna
Level 3 (Ages 7-8) taught by Lizabeta Koukkou
Level 4 (Ages 8+) taught by Paris Apostolopoulos 

This year, there are a total of 30 students enrolled!  
Classes are held Saturday mornings from 10:00am to 
12:00 pm.  Tuition is $200 per student.  If you are interested 
in registering your child please contact Pamfilia Zambelis 
at pzambelis@yahoo.com.

O
ur thanks to all the members of the Annuncia-
tion Cathedral family, especially the members 
of the Cathedral 2012 Stewardship Committee 
- Chris Kyriacou, Perri Nager, Niko Statho-

poulos, Nick Svetcoff, and Gus Vouchilas - for organizing 
last month’s Stewardship Sunday on December 4. A special 
thank you to Niko and Chris for filming our Cathedral youth 
over the month of November and presenting the short video 
in the chapel following liturgy, where all of our parishioners 
were able to hear their beautiful thoughts and feelings about 
our community and giving to the Lord. Also, many, many 
thanks to Mrs. Georgia Vouchilas, who once again cooked a 
wonderful meal for the entire community that morning!
 
In addition, many thanks to the parishioners that offered to 
represent a ministry they are involved in at the “ministry fair” 
in the hall during the luncheon – namely, John Counduris 
for Community Link, Denise Yeilding for Sunday School, 
Pamfilia Zambelis for Greek School, Kathleen Arnolfo, Elly 
Cazanis, and Alexandra Knoles for Youth Groups, and Pat 
Aleck and Vivian Curd for Philoptochos.  
 
Many of our parishioners have already sent in their steward-
ship cards during the month of December, and we thank you 
for this. We welcome any pledge cards during this month as 
well, given that our ministries and programs are restarting in 
early 2012, and they will need our support.
 
Please note that the commitment cards this year have two 
areas where we would welcome your input: not simply the 
section to fill in your pledge to the church, but also the col-
umn of programs in which one can offer their talents. Each 
of us has God-given talents that we can contribute to our 
community and help one another, and assist the Lord in His 
work for us. Let us, as a community, experience the beautiful 
statement that was said during liturgy last month, “the free-
dom of giving.”   

Stewardship Sunday  
A Great Success

New Altar Boy Group Schedule

A 
big “thank you” to all the parents and altar 
servers who participated in the first month of 
our new altar groups!  This schedule, which 
balances Sunday School with service in the al-

tar, is a good way to ensure participation in both programs 
on a given Sunday, and encourages our young men to expe-
rience a very special ministry to the Lord. The schedule for 
this month will be the following:  

January 1: 	 All altar servers welcome!
January 8: 	 Group 1
January 15: 	 Group 2
January 22: 	 Group 3
January 29: 	 Group 4

A reminder that our altar groups are as follows:
Group 1: Harry Misthos (group leader), Niko Pezo,  
Stelio Kyriacou, Kosta Lyberopoulos and Demetri Rally

Group 2: Anthony Obester, Dimitri Kontonis, Bobby 
Kontonis, Niko Manetas, and Steven Manolakis

Group 3:  Steven Flynn, Clint Flynn, Antonio  
Panagiotopoulos and Steven Panagiotopoulos

Group 4:  Vasili Loufas, Andrew Nuris, Jonas and Nathan

If you have any questions or suggestions for altar groups, 
feel free to email Father Niko at fatherniko@annuncia-
tion.org. Thanks again!
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JOY News

L
ast month, our Cathedral JOY group 
(Junior Orthodox Youth) met at the Pezo 
home to participate in a special holiday-
themed evening, which was enjoyed by 

all! Our ten boys and girls who attended first split 
into two teams to each sing their favorite Christ-
mas carol (much to the enthusiasm of the parent-
judges), with the winning team going to dinner 
first. After dinner, one of the newest members of 
our Cathedral young adult group, Erica Roberts, 
who works in San Francisco as a graphic designer 
for Pottery Barn Kids, led our JOY kids in a beauti-
ful Christmas ornament craft project (see pictures 
of December JOY).
 
Our next month’s JOY meeting will be at the home 
of Chris and Irene Kyriacou, in Belmont. Details 
will be forthcoming.
 
JOY is open to all youth grades 3-6. Hope to see 
you there!

Our JOY kids working on their Christmas ornaments

Junior High teacher Gus Vouchilas working with the Three 
Wise Men

Our choir and clergy singing at the 2011 Christmas program!

Congratulations to all our Sunday School kids and teachers!

“With faith, Christ comes into the heart, 
and with Christ comes love.”

Saint Nikolai Velimirovic
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Sunday Mon. Tuesday Wed. Thurs. Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

New Year’s Weekend, 
no Greek School 
or Sunday 
School classes

Greek Dance 
Practice 
7 pm to 9:30 pm

Basketball 
Practice

Great Hours
9:00 am
Vesperal 
Liturgy, Blessing 
of the Waters
10:30 am

Orthros 
9:00 am,
Blessing of the 
Waters 10:00 am,
Divine Liturgy
10:15 am

Orthros 9:00 am
Divine Liturgy 
10:00 am
Greek School 
at 10:00 am
Eritrean School 
at Noon

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

Administration 
of Oath to Parish 
Council Members
Orthros at 9:00 am,
Sunday School
at 10:30 am, 
Divine Liturgy 
at 10:30 am

Greek Dance 
Practice 
7 pm to 9:30 pm

JOY 6:30 pm

Basketball 
Practice

Greek School 
at 10:00 am

Eritrean School 
at Noon

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

Orthros at 9:00 am,
Sunday School
at 10:30 am, 
Divine Liturgy 
at 10:30 am

GOYA
6:30 pm

St. Anthony, 
10:00 am, 
Divine Liturgy
Greek Dance
Practice 
7 pm to 9:30 pm

Saints 
Athanasius and 
Cyril, 10:00 am, 
Divine Liturgy

Basketball 
Practice

Community Link
9:00 am
Greek School 
10:00 am
Eritrean School 
at Noon

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

Orthros at 9:00 am,
Sunday School
at 10:30 am, 
Divine Liturgy 
at 10:30 am

Greek Dance 
Practice 
7 pm to 9:30 pm

Basketball 
Practice

Crab Feed
Reception 6pm
Dinner 7:30 pm

Greek School 
at 10:00 am

Eritrean School 
at Noon

29 30 31

Orthros at 9:00 am,
Sunday School
at 10:30 am, 
Divine Liturgy 
at 10:30 am

Greek Dance 
Practice 
7 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.

“When the living Christ dwells in a man, then he no longer perceives faith, hope or love in himself, nor 
does he name them.  Instead, he sees only Christ and names only Him.”

Saint Nikolai Velimirovic

 

J a n u a r y  C a l e n d a r



Services & 
Sacraments  
At The Cathedral

B a p t i s m s

Michael Esterline, 
son of Karen and Michael 

Esterline, was baptized 
at the Cathedral 
on December 11, 

and given the name 
Demetrios Christos by his 
godfather, Yannis Lagos.

Na mas zisi!

“When the living Christ dwells in a man, then he no longer 
perceives faith, hope or love in himself, nor does he name 
them.  Instead, he sees only Christ and names only Him.”

Saint Nikolai Velimirovic



 

 
 

The Annunciation Cathedral Ladies Philoptochos 
Society presents its:  

3030 th Annual Crab Feedth Annual Crab Feed   
Friday, January 27, 2012    

Cocktail Reception:  6:00 p.m. 
Dinner:  7:30 p.m. 

            $50.00 per person 
Reservations will be secured only by receipt of payment 

 
For Reservations call: 

Annunciation Cathedral at 415.864.8000  
  

Attended Parking Available 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Name:___________________________________________________ 
 
Address:__________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone Number:_______________________________________ 
 
Please reserve_____________ticket(s) and/or___________table(s) 

(Maximum 10 people per table.  Include the names of all guests to 
be seated at the table) 

 
Make checks payable to:  Annunciation Philoptochos, Attn:  Crab Feed 
Please mail completed reservation form and check by January 10th  to: 

Annunciation Cathedral:  245 Valencia Street  San Francisco, CA  94103 
 




